



LSAC COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

(19/05/11)



PRESENT:

Jonathan Ellis	(Chair)
Ben Clark	(Secretary)
Tapiwa Chiwaridzo	(Treasurer)
James Waterfield	(Vice Chair)
Arthur Coveney	(Team Captain)
Thomas Cram	(Equipment Officer)

ABSENT (WITH APOLOGIES):

Mike Furlong	(Records and Publicity Officer)
Elliot Hill	(Social Secretary)

1) BUCS OUTDOORS:

- a) The team lists are required to be in by Thursday 26th May, in addition to normal list criteria, qualifying scores will need to be in by Wednesday.

Action: *A.C. will send a list BUCS team list to the AU.*

- b) A final qualifying competition will be held on Tuesday 25th May, a committee member will need to hold the session beginning at 15:00.

Action: *B.C. will hold the session on Tuesday 25th May, from 15:00 to 19:00 at Towers Pitch.*

2) BUTTS OUTDOORS:

- a) It was agreed that five people were needed to set up the day before (Friday 20th May). Five people will be required to set up. Items to set up include the target stand location markers, Gazebo and Barbeque.

Action: *T.C., J.W., T.C., J.E. and Kimberley Taylor will be setting up for next day's competition at 17:30.*

- b) T.C. explains that a trailer will be arriving at Holywell Pitch at 08:00 on Saturday 21st May. All members of the club will be expected to arrive for this to help set up targets.
- c) T.C. confirms that J.W., Chris Dobbs and Dave Corlett will be required to judge for the competition.

3) FUND RAISING:

- a) Volleyball England has yet to continue conversation on their proposal for a small archery competition hosted by us. In the event that Volleyball England is still interested, the long IMS arrows will need to be fixed.

Actions: *J.E. will continue to see if Volleyball England is still interested in this competition.
T.C. will have a look at the longer IMS arrows to see what can be done.*

4) SOCIALS:

- a) Due to E.H.'s absence, details on the paintballing socials were not discussed however, the committee agreed that E.H. should email the club explaining details and asking if more people wanted to come.

Action: *B.C will remind E.H. to send out an information email out to the club.*

- b) There was one volunteer to hold the novice barbeque; if there are no more volunteers soon then the committee decided that they will think about organizing it themselves.
- c) There was interest in watching the new "Pirates of the Caribbean" film at the cinema at any time after "18:30", various members of the committee will check times and more action will take place when a suitable time is found.

5) COLOURS:

- a) J.E. and T.C. explained to the rest of the committee what club colours were and how they were achieved. There was a brief discussion about who deserved what award.

Actions: *J.E. will send B.C. the details of submitting recommendations.*
T.C will look at BUCS scores to see who achieved scores worthy of colour awards.

6) COUNTY MEETING:

- a) J.E. explained that James Cowie, chair of LRCAA would like more people from the club to shoot at the EMAS competition; however participation by students is unlikely in exam periods. J.C. also asked if he could borrow bosses, in which the committee agreed.

Actions: *A.C. will send an email to J.C. asking for details regarding the competition.*

7) A.O.B.:

- a) J.E explained that there has been recent discussion on an AU coaching grant for members wishing to participate, the main criteria of this being that members will need at least two more years at university to seek the benefits. B.C. and T.C. displayed interest in this.
- b) J.E asked everyone on committee if they would like to join him in going to the AU meeting, A.C. agreed that he would go.

Action: *J.E. and A.C. will go to the AU meeting at 18:00 on Monday 23rd May.*

- c) J.E. explained that he would not be able to attend the next county archery meeting and asked T.C. if he could go to them in his place. T.C. agreed to go to the majority of county meetings during the summer holiday.

8) SESSION ROTA:

Session Date:	Taken By:	Details:
Tuesday 24 th May	Ben Clark	BUCS Qualifier
Wednesday 25 th May	Arthur Coveney	
Thursday 26 th May	Ben Clark	
Saturday 28th May		CANCELED
Sunday 29 th May	Jonathan Ellis	
Wednesday 1 st June	Tapiwa Chiwaridzo	
Thursday 2 nd June	Ben Clark	
Saturday 4 th June	Thomas Cram	
Sunday 5 th June	Jonathan Ellis	

The next meeting will take place at 19:00 on Thursday 2nd June in Towers Pitch.

Ben Clark
LSAC Secretary '10 – '12